Rising prices are hitting low-
Income U.S. households the
hardest




A gallon (3.8 litres) of regular petrol in the United States is up 75 cents since late last year —
adding more than $60 a month to the budget of someone who fills up with 20 gallons a week
[File: Bloomberg]

New York, April 12 (RHC)-- Low-income Americans bore the brunt of job losses when the pandemic
arrived. Now they’re getting hit hardest by price increases as the economy recovers. The headline
consumer inflation rate in the U.S. remains subdued, at 1.7% — but it masks large differences in what
people actually buy.

Some of the biggest price hikes of recent months, for example, have come in gasoline. A gallon of
regular is up 75 cents since late last year — adding more than $60 a month to the budget of someone
who fills up with 20 gallons a week.

Food-price inflation is running at more than double the headline rate, and staples like household cleaning
products have also climbed. Price increases like these are causing trouble all over the world — and they
tend to hurt low-income people most. That's because groceries or gas take up a bigger share of their
monthly shopping basket than is the case for wealthier households, and they’re items that can’t easily be
deferred or substituted.

An analysis by Bloomberg Economics, which reweighted consumer-price baskets based on the spending
habits of different income groups, found that the richest Americans are experiencing the lowest level of
inflation.

Those same high-earners already posted windfall gains during what's been labeled a K-shaped recovery
from the pandemic. Their net worth surged, thanks to booming stock and real-estate markets — and they
mostly kept their jobs and were able to work from home.

The richest 10% of households captured 70% of wealth created in 2020, according to the Federal
Reserve, while the bottom half got just 4%. A January study by Opportunity Insights, a Harvard research
project, found that the recession was essentially over for those making at least $60,000 a year, while
employment among the lowest-paid — who earn less than half that amount — was still almost 30% below
pre-pandemic levels.

The question of who exactly gets hurt by higher prices could become more urgent as inflation accelerates.
Most economists expect a pickup in the next 12 months. The Fed, which is in charge of keeping inflation
under control, says any increase will likely prove temporary. The central bank isn’t planning to use its
inflation-fighting tool of higher interest rates anytime soon.
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